

SAPPERTON AND FRAMPTON MANSELL PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE MEETING 8 JANUARY 2019 AT 7.00PM SAPPERTON VILLAGE HALL

IN ATTENDANCE		
Members of the Parish Council: Sarah Osborn Smith (SOS), Chair; Sara Taylor (ST), Sheila Dingley (SD); Marcel Puyk (MP),		
1.	APOLOGIES Charles Houldsworth, (CH) Treasurer and Vice Chair; Babs Maloney (BM) Clerk.	
2.	MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING Minutes of the December meeting were approved and signed	
3.	MATTERS ARISING <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Sapperton Recycling Sign removal + Mirror to be installed - Still to action • FM 'No Dogs' sign - Still to action • Emergency Planning - Crown @ FM - CH to action Peter Austin from Bell @ Sapperton is on board (SOS) • Grit Bins - Still to action – MP & CH • Railings to be repaired - Still to Action • Sapperton footpath opposite school blocked - Highways to be contacted to request "keep clear" road marking 	CH CH CH MP & CH CH BM
4.	PUBLIC FORUM No members of the public attended the meeting on this occasion.	
5.	PLANNING APPLICATIONS 18/04633/FUL - Wharf Cottage - No Objection	
6.	GENERAL BUSINESS Budget for 2019 for inclusion on website – held over to next meeting	
7.	FINANCE Bank balances: Current: £558 Savings: £6,650 Payments made to: Clerk £150 RFO confirmed by email that the Precept Request for 2019 (£11,500 agreed at December meeting) has been submitted to CDC Accounts approved for audit	
8.	PARISH COUNCILLORS REPORTS <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • ST – Gift for Graham Teale purchased and gratefully received 	

	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Clerk reported that pallet of salt has been delivered. An appropriate size Tarp with bungie ties is required to protect bags from weather, so prolonging the useful life of the bags. CH previously advised that he has appropriate tarp and will deliver. • SOS – flagged need to keep in contact with Cllr Hirst and push for progress of legally binding commitment for ANY developer of the JN site to be required to contribute to calming measures on A419 - Also to confirm in writing to Cllr Hirst our preference for both VASs (and their locations) from both directions and ‘gating’, along with road marking & signage. • SD - Gave SOS a signed ‘Code of Conduct’ sheet 	CH
9.	<p>NOTICE OF NEXT MEETING</p> <p>TUESDAY 12 FEBRUARY 2018 AT 7PM</p> <p>FRAMPTON MANSELL VILLAGE HALL</p>	

Meeting Closed: 8pm

Signed:

Dated: _____ at Frampton Mansell Village Hall

Minutes 40 - 08 January 2019